
Pine-Richland Field Hockey Varsity Lettering Criteria 

 
All members of a varsity team do not automatically receive the “PR” varsity letter. It is a 

symbol of performance and excellence at the varsity level and is to be awarded by the 

Coaches to the players who meet the qualifications. Listed below are the guidelines for 

receiving a varsity letter: 

1. An athlete must abide by the Pine-Richland Field Hockey Code of Conduct. 

2. An athlete must play in two-thirds (2/3) of the season's varsity games. 

3. An athlete must practice and play for the entire season.  

4. If dismissed from the squad, an athlete will forfeit any claim to a letter. 

5. An athlete who would have qualified for a letter had it not been for an injury is 
eligible to receive a letter if she continues to support the team. 

6. Managers/statisticians may receive a letter at the Coaches’ discretion. 

7. Seniors who do not meet the criteria for a letter may receive a letter at the Coaches’ 
discretion.  


